## **Chloe Macomber**

From:

Lanie McManus

ent:

Tuesday, November 14, 2023 2:32 PM

To:

John Sych; Chloe Macomber

Cc:

wschoonover@gtcrc.org; Chuck Korn

Subject:

RE: Grand Traverse County Traffic Signal 22E005/ 22E006 JRE 123055

## Good afternoon Wayne,

John Sych forwarded your message to me and the Treasurer, Chloe Macomber. We are unable to find any written documentation of Chuck's desire to remove the streetlighting at S. Airport/Veterans Drive and Chuck is out of the Country until November 27<sup>th</sup>. We do have a board meeting tonight and I will take this question to the rest of the Board. I will let you know their decision tomorrow morning.

Thank you,

Lanie McManus, CMC/MiPMC Charter Township of Garfield Clerk

Office: 231-941-1620 Direct: 231-225-3154

From: John Sych <jsych@garfield-twp.com> Sent: Tuesday, November 14, 2023 1:56 PM

To: Lanie McManus < lmcmanus@garfield-twp.com>; Chloe Macomber < cmacomber@garfield-twp.com>

Subject: FW: Grand Traverse County Traffic Signal 22E005/ 22E006 JRE 123055

Hi Lanie and Chloe,

I received the below email regarding the removal of streetlights at S. Airport/Veterans Drive.

Please let me know is you'd like me to respond to Wayne and if so, what would be the response.

Thank you,

John

John Sych, AICP
Planning Director
Charter Township of Garfield
3848 Veterans Drive
Traverse City, MI 49684
<a href="mailto:isych@garfield-twp.com">isych@garfield-twp.com</a>
231.225.3155

Mon-Thu 7:30 AM - 6:00 PM

From: Wayne Schoonover < wschoonover@gtcrc.org > Sent: Tuesday, November 14, 2023 12:05 PM

To: John Sych < isych@garfield-twp.com > Cc: Hayley Avery < havery@gtcrc.org >

Subject: FW: Grand Traverse County Traffic Signal 22E005/22E006 JRE 123055

John,

I got an automatic reply email that Chuck is out until November 27<sup>th</sup>, so I'm hoping you can address the below email with respect to Garfield Twp no longer desiring to have the street lighting at S. Airport/Veterans. Consumers Energy has required in the past for a call directly from the Township stating this, but I've inquired in the below email if a response from the Township via email would suffice.

Thank you,

Wayne A. Schoonover, PE

Wayne A. Schoonover, PE Grand Traverse County Road Commission



From: Wayne Schoonover

Sent: Tuesday, November 14, 2023 11:39 AM

Korn (ckorn@garfield-twp.com) <ckorn@garfield-twp.com>

Cc: Hayley Avery < havery@gtcrc.org >; Chris Elliott < celliott@gtcrc.org >; Wilcox, Josh < joshwilcox@jranck.com >; tygeiger@jranck.com; Timothy C. Cutler < timothy.Cutler@cmsenergy.com >; Derek Weichlein < timothy.Cutler@cmsenergy.com >; Derek

Douglas W DeYoung < douglas.deyoung@cmsenergy.com>

Subject: RE: Grand Traverse County Traffic Signal 22E005/ 22E006 JRE 123055

Good morning Kim,

As Derek Weichlein from our office is out on maternity leave, I am following up on the status of this project (two sites) as our contractor has received the strain poles to complete their work.

As indicated in the preceding email, the GTCRC believes we have met all the necessary requirements as follows:

- S. Airport/Veterans: Garfield Township no longer desires to have the lights at the S. Airport at Veterans
  intersection re-installed Can the Township Supervisor, Mr. Chuck Korn reply to this email to grant the
  removal of these streetlights? If not, what is the number and who is he to talk to give this approval?
- S. Airport/Garfield: Address permit is being re-sent for your use.

Additionally, both intersection inspections and Electrical Certificates of Acceptance are included for your use.

As our contractor, J. Ranck, is planning on to complete their work starting the week after Thanksgiving, November 27<sup>th</sup>, please respond to this email that power to these meters will be accomplished by this timeframe.

Thank you,

Wayne A. Schoonover, PE